April 20, 2010
Dear Edenton-Chowan Board of Education:

North Carolina updated the AIG Program Standards in July 2009.  The new standards are as follows:

1. Student Identification:  The LEA's student identification procedures for AIG are clear, equitable, and comprehensive and lead towards appropriate educational services

2. Differentiation Curriculum and Instruction: The LEA employs challenging, rigorous, and relevant curriculum and instruction K-12 to accommodate a range of academic, intellectual, social, and emotional needs of gifted learners.
3. Personal and Professional Development: The LEA recruits and retains highly qualified professionals and provides relevant and effective professional development concerning the needs of gifted learners that is on-going and comprehensive.
4.  Comprehensive Programming within a School Community: The LEA provides an array of K-12 programs and services by the total school community to meet the diverse academic, intellectual, social, and emotional needs of gifted learners.
5. Partnerships: The LEA ensures on-going and meaningful participation of stakeholders in the planning and implementation of the local AIG program to develop strong partnerships 

6. Program Accountability: The LEA implements, monitors, and evaluates the local AIG program and plan to ensure that all programs and services are effective in meeting the academic, intellectual, social, and emotional needs of gifted learners.
The North Carolina AIG Program Standards have been developed to serve as a statewide framework and guide Edenton-Chowan Schools in developing, coordinating, and implementing comprehensive AIG programs.  These standards reflect Article 9B and nationally-accepted best practices in gifted education. Furthermore, the AIG Program Standards help ensure that the needs of AIG students are met and the potential of AIG students is optimally developed.
Based on feedback from stakeholders, the AIG leadership team proposes the following changes to the AIG program for 2010-2013:
· Hold quarterly meetings of AIG coordinators to monitor program (p. 7);
· Move requirement for high flyers from the 75th percentile to 80th percentile to allow for more effective differentiation of service (p. 3, 4, 14, 15, and 20); 
· Establish multiple criteria for high flyers (p. 19-20); 
· Administer aptitude test in 6th grade for those scoring 80th or above on EOG in spring of 5th grade or as recommended by teachers or requested by parents (p. 3);
· Establish procedures that will provide transfer students services t until Student Search and Option Committees review all records (p. 4);
· Post plan on website (p. 3, 10, and 11);
· Develop extra-curricular activities in K-2 (p. 9);
· Monitor differentiation in the regular classrooms (p. 3, 10, and 11);
· Only complete new DEPs if changes in services are required (p. 5); and
· Track longitudinal growth of individual AIG students K-12 (p. 13).
Sincerely,

Debra Elliott,  AIG Leadership Committee Chairperson
Linda Hobbs, AIG Coordinator—LEA 

Sarah McLaughlin, AIG  Coordinator—White Oak School

Dr. Mel Pefofsky, AIG Coordinator—D.F. Walker School

Sonya Rinehart, AIG Coordinator—John A. Holmes High School

Stacy Leggett, Secondary Education Director

Audrey Bunch, Elementary Education Director

